SAC Minutes for 11/13/2018 Meeting

Ms. Pomales opened the meeting with reviewing the SAC composition report. She mentioned that we
need to have Pe-K representation. Ms. Pomales explained the percentage of SAC membership
representation and how its needed in order to meet quorum and for voting purposes. Ms. Pomales will
follow-up with the HeadStart classrooms to recruit a parent for Pre-K representation..

Ms. Pomales shared upcoming events at DES for the month of December. Ms. Pomales mentioned the
following events: Rotary Luncheon 12/5/2018, Holiday Show 12/12/2018, Field Day week of 12/17/2018

Mrs. Rashid updated the committee on the Cadre visit and the annual Fall Parade

Mrs. Rashid updated the committee on our next Safety and Security training. It will be held on our next
faculty meeting in November.

Mrs. Rashid updated on SMART Bond money release.

Ms. Pomales and Mrs. Rodriguez discussed and reviewed the 2018-2019 SIP document components.

She reviewed the SIP sections (4 Best Practices) on the projector. She also shared that the document is
available on the school’s website in addition to a hard copy at the front office. She demonstrated how to
access the SIP document on the school’s website. She asked for input from the parents, staff and
committee members after reviewing each section (Best Practices) of the SIP document. No input was
given. Mrs. Rodriguez shared the Title I section of the document.

Rita Rodriguez gave updates on Title | Plan Addendum. She began with LY 2017-2018 Title Addendum
and followed up with this school year 2018-2019 Title | Addendum. She provided opportunity for
parents, staff and committee members to input ideas and/or suggestions for the plan.

Rita Rodriguez discussed the Equity Plan and what it is. She shared that the plan’s main focusis on
building a positive outlook for all students including inclusion students at the school. She shared about
having literature books available on all cultural genres and topics that the students can relate to read.
Also, she shared that at the elementary level the school’s initiative focus is on anti-bullying and anti-hate
models for the school. She shared that the Equity Plan can be found on the school’s website and a hard
copy is kept at the front office.

Ms. Pomales asked if there were and questions or concerns before adjourning the SAC meeting for SAF.
No one replied.

Mrs. Alvarez shared updates from SAF area monthly meeting. She briefly discussed the Naviance
platform for middle and high school students and talked about how it’s a great tool for career
preparation and ideas. She also shared about Tracks of Success after high school and what other
programs are available for the students such as technical schools besides college upon completeion.

Next SAC meeting will be Tuesday, 12/11/2018 at 7:30.

Meeting adjourned 8:28 AM.



